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Ealing Council 
 

Matthew Chadburn   

request-717120-21d4e96d@whatdotheyknow.com 

 

Ealing Council 
Freedom of Information 
3rd Floor, North East 
Perceval House 
14-16 Uxbridge Road 
London W5 2HL 
Tel: (020) 8825 5000 
Email: foirequests@ealing.gov.uk  
 

 

Your ref:   Our ref:   extension:   Date: 

 21/0040 0208 825 8367 14th January 2021 

 
Dear Matthew Chadburn, 
 
ENVIRONMENTAL INFORMATION REGULATIONS 2004 – INFORMATION REQUEST 
 
Thank you for your Environmental Information Regulations request received by the Council on 11th 
January 2021.   
 
Your request: 
 
I would like to know the number of drivers warned or penalised for passing through the 'road 
closed' signs on Ealing LTNs. 
 
Could you please tell me the number of warnings and penalty charge notices issued from the 
APNR cameras situated in the low-traffic neighbourhood zones LTN 30 (Loveday), LTN 35 
(Mattock) and LTN 21 (West Ealing South) since 7th December 2020? 
 
Please show the data per camera site & distinguish between warning notices and PCNs. 
 
Your request has been assessed and the following information is provided in response: 
 
PCN Issued at known LTN Locations from 07/12/2020 

LTN ID Camera Locations PCN for Code 52JM 

LTN 21       804 

  Grosvenor Road / Oakland Road, W13                 136 

  Leighton Road / Coldershaw Road, W13               167 

  Leighton Road / Seaford Road, W13                  501 

LTN 30       5,116 

  Culmington Road, W13                               3,433 

  Elers Road, W13                                    1,683 

Grand 
Total   5,920 
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Dataset date from 11/01/2021. 
No Warning PCN issued from 07/12/2020 
No LTN 35 (Mattock Lane) locations from 07/12/2020 

 
 
 
 
You are free to use this information for your own use, including for non-commercial research 
purposes. It may also be used for the purposes of news reporting. Any other type of re-use, for 
example publishing the information, issuing copies to the public or marketing, will require our 
permission as copyright holder.  If you intend to re-use this information in this manner you must apply 
to us. 
 
If you are unhappy with the way your request for information has been handled, you can request a 
review within the next 40 working days by writing to the Information Governance Team at: 
foirequests@ealing.gov.uk. 
 
Or by post to: 
Freedom of Information 
3rd Floor, North East 
Perceval House 
14-16 Uxbridge Road 
London W5 2HL 
 
Details of complaints process can be found at:  
http://www.ealing.gov.uk/info/200640/freedom_of_information/1550/making_a_complaint_or_appeal  
 
If, having exhausted our review procedure, you remain dissatisfied with the handling of your request or 
complaint, you will have a right to appeal to the Information Commissioner at:  
The Information Commissioner's Office 
Wycliffe House 
Water Lane 
Wilmslow 
Cheshire, SK9 5AF  
www.ico.org.uk  
 
 
Yours sincerely,     
 
 
 
Stuart O'Brien 
Information Governance Officer 
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